
 

Minutes of the Meeting of  
BROUGHTON AND BRETTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

held on  
20 DECEMBER 2016   

 
PRESENT:  Councillor Sue Stevens (Chair) 
    
Councillors: Penny Brett Roberts, Phil Griffiths, Ros Griffiths, Lyndsay Jones, 

John Kiersey, Mike Lowe, Beth McFadden, Billy Mullin, Keith 
Rogers  
  

Officers:  Mrs S G Jones, Clerk & Financial Officer, Fran Griffiths,  
   Administrator  
 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Derek Butler, Tim Hawes and 
Ryan McKeown. 
 
On behalf of Councillor Ryan McKeown, the Clerk thanked the members the 
condolence card following the recent bereavement of his father.  Councillor Billy 
Mullin stated that Mr McKeown was a well-known figure in the community and that 
the funeral had been very well attended. 
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 
There were none. 
 
BROUGHTON COMMUNITY LIBRARY: 
 
The Clerk advised that information from the District Valuer was still awaited but she 
had been advised that Flintshire County Council would not be requesting any 
revenue contributions during the current financial year. 
 
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th November 
2016 be approved as a correct record. 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 
 
There were none. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     66 Chair’s signature:_____________ 



 

 
 
MINUTES OF COMMITTEES: 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meetings of the following Committees 
held on 15th November 2016 be received: 
 

Planning & General Purposes Committee 
Lighting & Amenities Committee 
Finance & Staffing Committee 

 
CHAIR’S REMARKS: 
 
The Chair confirmed that she and Councillor Penny Brett-Roberts had attended a 
Carol Service as Buckley Methodist Church that had been organised by the Deeside 
Hospital League of Friends.  They had been warmly welcomed to the event and the 
Chair had won the raffle! 
 
The Chair confirmed that she had taken the large knife, previously found by the 
Community Centre caretaker, to Mold Police Station.  Although a police officer had 
been aware of this, they would not take any further details and indeed did not 
appear to be interested in where the knife had been found.  
 
The Chair confirmed that had spoken with an Inspector and expressed her 
disappointment in local police attendance at incidents and advised him of recent 
activities in the area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

67 Chair’s signature ___________________ 


